
STATEMENT OF PURPOSE

RS25432

In 2015, the Idaho Legislature passed House Bill 312 with the intent to study the legislature imposing
all commercial vehicles and farm equipment exceeding 60,000 pounds with an annual registration fee; in
addition, imposing a quarterly operating fee based on weight class for all miles driven on Idaho roadways.
This Concurrent Resolution authorizes the Legislative Council to appoint an interim-committee to undertake
and complete that study.

FISCAL NOTE

The cost of the interim-committee is not expected to exceed $12,000 that will be paid by the Senate and
House of Representatives from their existing appropriation in the Legislative Account. In the course of the
interim-committee's meetings, however, if it is determined that additional research, expertise, or findings of
other States' laws would be helpful in completing this study, then the interim-committee may spend up to
$100,000 in general funds. In that event, the total cost of the interim-committee and study should not exceed
$112,000.

Contact:
Senator Bert Brackett
(208) 332-1336

DISCLAIMER: This statement of purpose and fiscal note are a mere attachment to this bill and prepared by a proponent
of the bill. It is neither intended as an expression of legislative intent nor intended for any use outside of the legislative
process, including judicial review (Joint Rule 18).
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